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NEW CASE MANAGEMENT SYSTEM COMING TO THE 
APPELLATE DIVISION; SOME ONLINE SERVICES 

UNAVAILABLE DURING TRANSITION  
 

On December 5, the Appellate Division will begin using the eCourt case management system, 

which will allow the Court to more effectively manage and access appellate case data and 

documents. 

In preparation for the rollout of the new system, some online services will be impacted from 8 

a.m. to 5 p.m. Sunday, November 27 and from 5 p.m. Friday, December 2 to 5 p.m. 

Sunday, December 4: 

UNAVAILABLE: 

• eCourt e-Filing Service Providers (EFSPs) for civil cases ONLY 
o Does NOT impact adoptions, juvenile dependency, family law and probate cases. 

 
• Online Dispute Resolution for small claims and unlawful detainer cases ONLY 

o Does NOT impact family law cases. 

LIMITED FUNCTIONALITY: 

• Hearing Reminder Service 
o Service will remain operational but will NOT allow parties to register for civil cases. 

 
• Attorney Portal 

o Service will remain operational but will NOT provide access to civil cases. 
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• Justice Partner Portal (JPP) 
o Service will remain operational but will NOT provide access to civil cases. 

 
• Media Access Portal (MAP) 

o Service will remain operational but will NOT provide access to unfiled unlimited civil 
complaints. 

 
• LACourtConnect (LACC) 

o Service will remain operational but will NOT allow new registrations for any case 
categories. 

 

No interruption of other website services is anticipated. 

Thank you for your patience during this important transition to the eCourt case management 

system in the Appellate Division.  
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